

SCHOOL OF GRADUATE STUDIES AND RESEARCH QUEEN'S UNIVERSITY

Gordon Hall, Room 425 Kingston, Ontario, Canada K7L 3N6 Tel 613 533-6100 Fax 613 533-6015

October 1, 2009

Ms. Nadira Ramkissoon
Research Policy Analyst
Universities Unit
Postsecondary Accountability Branch
Ministry of Training, Colleges and Universities
900 Bay Street – Mowat Block, 9<sup>th</sup> Floor
Toronto, ON M7A 1L2

## Dear Ms. Ramkissoon:

I am writing to inform you that Queen's University at Kingston will not be pursuing the new Master of Engineering Education program that was reported to the Ministry on December 22, 2008. I have informed the OCGS of this decision and requested that the brief be removed from OCGS consideration.

If you require any additional information, the institutional contact person at Queen's University is Peggy Watkin, Office of the Vice-Principal (Academic). Ms. Watkin can be contacted at 613-533-6000, ext. 75322 or by email at watkinm@queensu.ca.

Sincerely

Janice Deakin, Ph.D.

Associate Vice-Principal and Dean,

School of Graduate Studies

Copy:

Patrick Deane, Vice-Principal (Academic)

Jo-Anne Brady, University Registrar

Senate approved the establishment of a Master of Engineering Education in the School of Graduate Studies and Research, to commence in September 2009 on October 23, 2008. Motion number 08-57